
 

 

 
 

 

TO:   Mayor Ashley Curry, City of Vestavia Hills 

FROM:  Governor Kay Ivey 

DATE:  Monday, August 7, 2023 

RE:  Flags Lowered Honoring Vestavia Hills Chief of Police Danny P. Rary 
 
I hereby authorize you to order flags be flown at half-staff in the city of Vestavia Hills to honor 
Police Chief Danny P. Rary, who passed away Tuesday, August 1, 2023. 

Chief Rary dedicated over 40 years of his life to protecting and serving the city of Vestavia Hills. 
Under his leadership, Chief Rary implemented the narcotics unit, Honor Guard and peer support 
program. Additionally, he grew the Vestavia Hills Police Department from 69 to 109 sworn 
officers. 

The flags in the City of Vestavia Hills may be flown at half-staff on the day of his interment on 
Tuesday, August 8, 2023 until sunset.  

 

KI/at 

cc: Joanie Alfano, City of Vestavia Hills 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 


